Arrowood Home Owners Association Meeting November 2, 1999

Attendees:

Tom DeWispelaere

Glenn Collins

Diane Morvay

Steve Jones

Marilyn Bell

Byron Lewis

James Bullard

The meeting was called to order by Tom DeWispelaere at 7:30PM at the home of Marilyn Bell

1. Reviewed previous meeting minutes.

2. Steve Jones reported that J.D. Lawn Service removed the tree they discarded in the woods and cut the grass in the Storm Water Management Area.

3. There was yet another discussion about speeding in the neighborhood. Tom reported that 50% of the residents would have to sign a petition to raise the speeding fine to $200.00. This will be brought to the annual meeting for a vote and petition signing if necessary.

4. James reported on F&M Bank. There would be no additional fee for writing up to 250 checks per month and 100 deposits. James Bullard made a motion to move our bank account from First Union Bank to F&M bank. Marilyn Bell 2nd the motion. All board members were in favor of the motion.

5. Tom called the County Health Services to file a complaint about trash in the backyard and the storage of heavy equipment in a resident’s yard. The homeowner has been unresponsive to the requests of the HOA for 1 year now.

6. Marilyn gave the financial report as of November 2, 1999:

47 residents have not paid 4th quarter dues.

1 resident has not paid 3rd and 4th quarter dues.

1 resident has not paid dues in over 1 year.

       


14 residents have overpaid. This will be refunded by the end of the 




calander year.

7. We discussed the Holiday Dinner/Meeting. This will be for adult homeowners only. All board members are expected to attend as a normal meeting, dinner is optional. The HOA will pay for some residents that have contributed above and beyond. The board voted to pay for Kingsley Klosson, Les Morvay and Patty Sisk for all of their help throughout the last year.

8. The board discussed the great success of the Halloween Parade/Community Picnic. Approximately 175 to 200 people attended.

9. Glenn and Tom remove the tennis net from the tennis court because the cable was broken and needs to be repaired.

10. James will head the 1st annual HOA Christmas caroling event December 11th at 6pm. Residents are to meet at the gazebo.

11. The electrical work at the front entrance way was completed by E.L. Blackwell. Northern Virginia Electric Co-Operative has been called to come and connect the electric for the sprinkler system and lights.

12. /he newsletter articles are due to Tom by 11/07/99. The ladies Tuesday morning coffee has offered to get them ready to be mailed.

13. James is waiting for VDOT to return his call about painting lines on the roads by the stop signs.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30. (This is a record short meeting for Tom.)

Respectfully Submitted,

Diane Morvay

Arrowood HOA Secretary

